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Application for Approval of Certain Capital Projects Necessary for the Continued Operation of the
Holyrood Thermal Generating Station
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Did Hydro consider any other capital expenditure projects, in relation to maintaining the
Holyrood HRD as capable of reliable and safe operation to end baseload production, for

inclusion in this Application? If so, have they been only deferred for a future Application?

Please refer to Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro’s response to Request for Information IC-
NLH-003 which outlines the projects required to support the short-term extension of the

Holyrood Thermal Generating Station (“Holyrood TGS”).

One additional project was assessed by Hydro for possible inclusion within this supplemental
application. The project was the Overhaul of Holyrood TGS Fuel Storage Tank 1, estimated at
$6.5 million. Through detailed assessment of this project, Hydro determined that it is not
required. This tank is certified until December 2021, after which it will be decommissioned and

Hydro will use three tanks to support operation at Holyrood TGS.



